
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Division of Waste Management, N. C. Department of Environmental Quality 

Hazardous Waste Section 
 PUBLIC HEARING FOR DRAFT HAZARDOUS WASTE RENEWAL PERMIT 

AERC Acquisition Corporation d/b/a DART, A Clean Earth Company 
 

 This is to notify the public of the issuance by the North Carolina Hazardous Waste Section of a 
draft renewal permit for AERC Acquisition Corporation d/b/a DART, A Clean Earth Company (Clean 
Earth), located at 4132 Pompano Road in Charlotte, North Carolina.   

A public hearing to receive comments on the draft permit will be held Thursday, July 14, at 12 
Noon at the Allegra Westbrooks Regional Library, located at 2412 Beatties Ford Road in Charlotte.  
Additionally, a virtual public hearing will be held on Tuesday, July 19, at 10 a.m. The public can join 
online or by phone:  

Meeting Link: https://bit.ly/3m1DqYs  
Meeting Number: 2426 886 5607 
Password: Oneal1 
Join by Phone: +1-415-655-0003 US TOLL 
Access Code: 2426 886 5607 

Participation can take place in person, online, or via telephone. All attendees will have the 
opportunity to present five-minute oral statements regarding the draft renewal permit and/or to submit 
written comments and data. Written comments can also be sent during the public comment period of 
June 10, 2022 – July 25, 2022, to the following address: 

Adam Ulishney, Hazardous Waste Section Chief 
Division of Waste Management, NCDEQ  
MSC 1646 
Raleigh, NC 27699-1646 

 All data submitted by the applicant is part of the administrative record and available at: 
https://deq.nc.gov/about/divisions/waste-management/laserfiche. Search for Documents using the 
program ID# NCD121700777. The draft renewal permit and factsheet can be found online at: 
https://deq.nc.gov/public-notices-hearings under the Division of Waste Management. 
 A summary of the renewal permit follows: Clean Earth is a commercial hazardous waste 
storage and treatment facility which accepts RCRA listed and characteristic wastes from many types of 
industries. Wastes are received for on-site storage in their original containers prior to off-site treatment 
and disposal. Wastes are also received for on-site treatment or consolidation prior to shipment to 
another facility for treatment and disposal. Both bulk and containerized wastes are accepted from over 
the road vehicles. The permit will allow Clean Earth to manage up to 89,533 gallons of hazardous 
waste in eight container storage areas. Clean Earth also manages hazardous wastewaters in its 
aqueous wastewater treatment system.   
 All comments received during the public comment period or at the hearings will be considered in 
the decision regarding this renewal permit. Comments received after the public comment period ends 
will not be considered. The statutory authority for calling the permit hearing is G.S. 130A-294(f).  
Applicable State rules are found in the North Carolina Hazardous Waste Management Rules 15A 
NCAC 13A .0105, .0109, and .0113. These rules adopt the requirements of the Federal Resource 
Conservation and Recovery Act as amended by the Hazardous and Solid Waste Amendments of 1984. 
 Anyone desiring additional information may contact Katherine O’Neal at (919) 707-8209 or 
katherine.oneal@ncdenr.gov or at the address listed above.   


